

March 7, 2023

The Honorable Ken Calvert United States House of Representatives 2205 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Subject: Support CPF Funding for the Coachella Valley Rail Project

Dear Representative Calvert:

On behalf of the City of Indian Wells, I write in support of the Riverside County **Transportation Commission's (RCTC) Community Project Funding (CPF) request for \$5** million for the Coachella Valley (CV Rail) Project Tier II Approval and Environmental Documentation phase. This project is critical to bringing new daily passenger rail service between Los Angeles Union Station and the communities of the Coachella Valley.

In partnership with the California Department of Transportation and the Federal Rail Administration, RCTC is working on developing this 144-mile route connecting Los Angeles, Orange, San Bernardino, and Riverside Counties into the Coachella Valley. The CV Rail Project is critically important for the Inland Southern California region, as it is the only region of its size and population in the state without daily intercity rail service. More than 160,000 people travel through the San Gorgonio Pass daily, and the I-10 freeway alone cannot sustain the growing transportation needs through this important corridor.

In addition to providing a viable new means of travel, the project presents significant economic opportunities by connecting passengers to restaurants, resorts, music festivals, sports facilities, and commercial and retail centers along the route.

The Service Development Plan and National Environmental Policy Act/California Environmental Quality Act (NEPA/CEQA) Tier I environmental clearance for the corridor was completed and unanimously approved in July 2022. With this investment, you would help advance both the NEPA/CEQA Tier II Project Approval and the Environmental Documentation phase of the project, the next step toward construction.

The Coachella Valley Rail Project is a once-in-a-generation and regionally transformational project that will spur economic growth and prosperity, connect local



communities, and improve air quality. For these reasons, we are proud to support RCTC's \$5 million Community Project Funding request.

For questions regarding this letter of support, please contact Chris Freeland, City Manager at (760) 346-2489 or via email at <a href="mailto:cfreeland@indianwells.com">cfreeland@indianwells.com</a>.

Sincerely,

Donna Griffith, Mayor City of Indian Wells

ma Dufin.



March 7, 2023

The Honorable Ken Calvert United States House of Representatives 2205 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

RE: SUPPORT CPF FUNDING FOR THE COACHELLA VALLEY RAIL PROJECT

Representative Calvert:

On behalf of the City of Indio, I write in support of the Riverside County Transportation Commission's (RCTC) Community Project Funding (CPF) request for \$5 million for the Coachella Valley (CV Rail) Project Tier II Approval and Environmental Documentation phase. This project is critical to bringing new daily passenger rail service between Los Angeles Union Station and the communities of the Coachella Valley.

In partnership with the California Department of Transportation and the Federal Rail Administration, RCTC is working on developing this 144-mile route connecting Los Angeles, Orange, San Bernardino, and Riverside Counties into the Coachella Valley. The CV Rail Project is critically important for the Inland Southern California region, as it is the only region of its size and population in the state without daily intercity rail service. More than 160,000 people travel through the San Gorgonio Pass daily, and the I-10 freeway alone cannot sustain the growing transportation needs through this important corridor.

In addition to providing a viable new means of travel, the project presents significant economic opportunities by connecting passengers to restaurants, resorts, music festivals, sports facilities, and commercial and retail centers along the route.

The Service Development Plan and National Environmental Policy Act/California Environmental Quality Act Tier I environmental clearance for the corridor was unanimously approved in July 2022. With this investment, you would help advance both the NEPA/CEQA Tier II Project Approval and the Environmental Documentation phase of the project, the next step toward construction.

The Coachella Valley Rail Project is a once-in-a-generation and regionally transformational project that will spur economic growth and prosperity, connect local communities, and improve air quality. For these reasons, the City of Indio is proud to support RCTC's \$5 million Community Project Funding request.

Respectfully submitted,

Bryan H. Montgomery

City Manager

cc: Indio City Council













March 6, 2023

The Honorable Ken Calvert United States House of Representatives 2205 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Subject: Support CPF Funding for the Coachella Valley Rail Project

Dear Representative Calvert:

On behalf of the City of Lake Elsinore, I write in support of the Riverside County Transportation Commission's (RCTC) Community Project Funding (CPF) request for \$5 million for the Coachella Valley (CV Rail) Project Tier II Approval and Environmental Documentation phase. This project is critical to bringing new daily passenger rail service between Los Angeles Union Station and the communities of the Coachella Valley.

In partnership with the California Department of Transportation and the Federal Rail Administration, RCTC is working on developing this 144-mile route connecting Los Angeles, Orange, San Bernardino, and Riverside Counties into the Coachella Valley. The CV Rail Project is critically important for the Inland Southern California region, as it is the only region of its size and population in the state without daily intercity rail service. More than 160,000 people travel through the San Gorgonio Pass daily, and the I-10 freeway alone cannot sustain the growing transportation needs through this important corridor.

In addition to providing a viable new means of travel, the project presents significant economic opportunities by connecting passengers to restaurants, resorts, music festivals, sports facilities, and commercial and retail centers along the route.

The Service Development Plan and National Environmental Policy Act/California Environmental Quality Act (NEPA/CEQA) Tier I environmental clearance for the corridor was completed and unanimously approved in July 2022. With this investment, you would help advance both the NEPA/CEQA Tier II Project Approval and the Environmental Documentation phase of the project, the next step toward construction.

The Coachella Valley Rail Project is a once-in-a-generation and regionally transformational project that will spur economic growth and prosperity, connect local communities, and improve air quality. For these reasons, we are proud to support RCTC's \$5 million Community Project Funding request.

For questions regarding this letter of support, please contact me at 951-674-3124 x362 or email me at isimpson@lake-elsinore.org.

Sincerely,

Jason Simpson City Manager

951.674.3124

130 S. MAIN STREET

LAKE ELSINORE. CA 92530

WWW.LAKE-ELSINORE.ORG



#### DRIVING INNOVATION AND ENTERPRISE

. . . . . .

cvep

0 0 0 0

0 0 0 0

. . . . . .

0 0 0 0 0 0

. . . . . .

0 0 0 0 0

. . . . . .

. . . . . .

. . . . . .

0 0 0 0 0 0

. . . . . .

0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 0

. . . . . .

. . . . . .

0 0 0 0 0 0

0 0 0 0 0

. . . . . .

. . . . . .

. . . . . .

0 0 0 0 0

. . . . . .

. . . . . . .

. . . . . .

. . . . . .

. . . . . .

0 0 0 0 0 0

0 0 0 0 0

. . . . . .

0 0 0 0 0

. . . . . .

. . . . . .

0 0 0 0 0

0 0 0 0 0

. . . . . .

0 0 0 0 0 0

0 0 0 0 0 0

0 0 0 0 0 0

. . . . . .

. . . . . .

March 7, 2023

Joe J. Wallace Coachella Valley Economic Partnership 3111 East Tahquitz Canyon Way Palm Springs, CA 92262

The Honorable Ken Calvert United States House of Representatives 2205 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Subject: Support CPF Funding for the Coachella Valley Rail Project

Dear Representative Calvert:

On behalf of the Coachella Valley Economic Partnership, I write in support of the Riverside County Transportation Commission's (RCTC) Community Project Funding (CPF) request for \$5 million for the Coachella Valley (CV Rail) Project Tier II Approval and Environmental Documentation phase. This project is critical to bringing new daily passenger rail service between Los Angeles Union Station and the communities of the Coachella Valley.

In partnership with the California Department of Transportation and the Federal Rail Administration, RCTC is working on developing this 144-mile route connecting Los Angeles, Orange, San Bernardino, and Riverside Counties into the Coachella Valley. The CV Rail Project is critically important for the Inland Southern California region, as it is the only region of its size and population in the state without daily intercity rail service. More than 160,000 people travel through the San Gorgonio Pass daily, and the I-10 freeway alone cannot sustain the growing transportation needs through this important corridor.

In addition to providing a viable new means of travel, the project presents significant economic opportunities by connecting passengers to restaurants, resorts, music festivals, sports facilities, and commercial and retail centers along the route.

The Service Development Plan and National Environmental Policy Act/California Environmental Quality Act (NEPA/CEQA) Tier I environmental clearance for the corridor was completed and unanimously approved in July 2022. With this investment, you would help advance both the NEPA/CEQA Tier II Project Approval and the Environmental Documentation phase of the project, the next step toward construction.

The Coachella Valley Rail Project is a once-in-a-generation and regionally transformational project that will spur economic growth and prosperity, connect local communities, and improve air quality. For these reasons, we are proud to support RCTC's \$5 million Community Project Funding request.

For questions regarding this letter of support, please contact me at joe@cvep.com.

Sincerely,

Joe J. Wallace

Joe J. Wallace, CEO and Chief Innovation Officer Coachella Valley Economic Partnership

3111 EAST TAHQUITZ CANYON WAY PALM SPRINGS, CALIFORNIA 92262 PH: 760.340.1575 • FX: 760.548.0370 WEB: CVEP.COM

## COACHELLA VALLEY ASSOCIATION OF GOVERNMENTS

73-710 Fred Waring Dr., Suite 200, Palm Desert, CA 92260 · (760) 346-1127 · www.cvag.org

March 6, 2023

The Honorable Ken Calvert
United States House of Representatives
2205 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Subject: Strong Support for the Coachella Valley Rail Project

Dear Representative Calvert:

As the Executive Director of the Coachella Valley Association of Governments, I write in strong support of the Riverside County Transportation Commission's (RCTC) Community Project Funding (CPF) request for \$5 million for the Coachella Valley (CV Rail) Project Tier II Approval and Environmental Documentation phase. This project is critical to bringing new daily passenger rail service between Los Angeles Union Station and the communities of the Coachella Valley.

CVAG is a joint powers authority comprised of the nine Coachella Valley cities, the City of Blythe, four local Tribal Nations and the County of Riverside. CVAG also plans and builds regional transportation of significance. By providing daily passenger rail, the Southern California can increase environmental sustainability through reduced emissions from mobile sources and strengthen economic ties by connecting passengers to restaurants, resorts, music festivals, sports facilities, and commercial and retail centers along the route.

The CV Rail Project is critically important for the Inland Southern California region, as it is the only region of its size and population in the state without daily intercity rail service. More than 160,000 people travel through the San Gorgonio Pass daily, and the I-10 freeway alone cannot sustain the growing transportation needs through this important corridor. In partnership with the California Department of Transportation and the Federal Rail Administration, RCTC is working on developing this 144-mile route connecting Los Angeles, Orange, San Bernardino, and Riverside Counties into the Coachella Valley

The Service Development Plan and National Environmental Policy Act/California Environmental Quality Act (NEPA/CEQA) Tier I environmental clearance for the corridor was completed and unanimously approved in July 2022. With Federal investment, you would help advance both the NEPA/CEQA Tier II Project Approval and the Environmental Documentation phase of the project, which is the next step toward construction.

I am proud to support RCTC's \$5 million Community Project Funding request and urge your favorable consideration of their request. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me directly at 760-346-1127 or at <a href="mailto:tkirk@cvag.org">tkirk@cvag.org</a>.

Sincerely,

Tom Kirk

**Executive Director** 



March 9, 2023

The Honorable Ken Calvert United States House of Representatives 2205 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Subject: Support CPF Funding for the Coachella Valley Rail Project

Dear Representative Calvert:

On behalf of the Greater Coachella Valley Chamber of Commerce, I write in support of the Riverside County Transportation Commission's (RCTC) Community Project Funding (CPF) request for \$5 million for the Coachella Valley (CV Rail) Project Tier II Approval and Environmental Documentation phase. This project is critical to bringing new daily passenger rail service between Los Angeles Union Station and the communities of the Coachella Valley.

In partnership with the California Department of Transportation and the Federal Rail Administration, RCTC is working on developing this 144-mile route connecting Los Angeles, Orange, San Bernardino, and Riverside Counties into the Coachella Valley. The CV Rail Project is critically important for the Inland Southern California region, as it is the only region of its size and population in the state without daily intercity rail service. More than 160,000 people travel through the San Gorgonio Pass daily, and the I-10 freeway alone cannot sustain the growing transportation needs through this important corridor.

In addition to providing a viable new means of travel, the project presents significant economic opportunities by connecting passengers to restaurants, resorts, music festivals, sports facilities, and commercial and retail centers along the route.

The Service Development Plan and National Environmental Policy Act/California Environmental Quality Act (NEPA/CEQA) Tier I environmental clearance for the corridor was completed and unanimously approved in July 2022. With this investment, you would help advance both the NEPA/CEQA Tier II Project Approval and the Environmental Documentation phase of the project, the next step toward construction.

The Coachella Valley Rail Project is a once-in-a-generation and regionally transformational project that will spur economic growth and prosperity, connect local communities, and improve air quality. For these reasons, we are proud to support RCTC's \$5 million Community Project Funding request.

For questions regarding this letter of support, please contact Chris Collier, GCVCC Legislative Consultant at <a href="mailto:chris@rinconstrategies.com">chris@rinconstrategies.com</a>.

Sincerely,

Chris Collier

**GCVCC Legislative Team** 

If d.



4080 Lemon St. 3rd Fl. Riverside, CA 92501 Mailing Address: P.O. Box 12008 Riverside, CA 92502-2208 951.787.7141 • rctc.org

March 9, 2023

The Honorable Ken Calvert United States House of Representatives 2205 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Subject: Support CPF Funding for the Coachella Valley Rail Project

Dear Representative Calvert:

On behalf of the Riverside County Transportation Commission (RCTC) I am pleased to request \$5 million in Community Project Funding (CPF) for the Coachella Valley Rail (CV Rail) Project Tier II Approval and Environmental Documentation phase. This project is critical to bringing new daily passenger rail service between Los Angeles Union Station and the communities of the Coachella Valley.

We are deeply appreciative of your ongoing support for this project, which was reflected in a letter submitted along with our application to receive federal Consolidated Rail Infrastructure and Safety Improvements program funding. This is just one of countless examples of your commitment to strengthening the infrastructure in our region, which is experiencing rapid growth and considered to be the backbone in the national goods movement.

RCTC is working on developing this 144-mile route connecting Los Angeles, Orange, San Bernardino, and Riverside Counties to the Coachella Valley. The Tier I environmental clearance for the corridor was completed and unanimously approved in July 2022. With this investment, you would help advance both the NEPA/CEQA Tier II Project Approval and the Environmental Documentation phase of the project, the next step toward construction.

The CV Rail Project is critically important for the Inland Southern California region, as it is the only region of its size and population in the state without daily intercity rail service. As you know, well over 160,000 people travel through the San Gorgonio Pass every day, and the I-10 freeway alone is not capable of sustaining the growing transportation needs in this corridor.

This project presents significant economic opportunities by establishing a new service that connects passengers to restaurants, resorts, music festival, sports facilities, and commercial and retail centers along the route. The potential for job creation and economic growth as a direct result of this project cannot be overstated.

Therefore, we respectfully request \$5 million in Community Project Funding for the CV Rail Project. Thank you again for your continued focus on delivering quality transportation projects to the region. Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at <a href="mailto:amayer@rctc.org">amayer@rctc.org</a> or 951-787-7141.

Sincerely,

Anne Mayer Executive Director



SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA ASSOCIATION OF GOVERNMENTS 900 Wilshire Blvd., Ste. 1700 Los Angeles, CA 90017 T: (213) 236–1800 www.scag.ca.gov

#### **REGIONAL COUNCIL OFFICERS**

President Jan C. Harnik, Riverside County Transportation Commission

First Vice President Art Brown, Buena Park

Second Vice President Curt Hagman, County of San Bernardino

Immediate Past President Clint Lorimore, Eastvale

#### **COMMITTEE CHAIRS**

Executive/Administration Jan C. Harnik, Riverside County Transportation Commission

Community, Economic & Human Development Frank Yokoyama, Cerritos

Energy & Environment Deborah Robertson, Rialto

Transportation
Ray Marquez, Chino Hills

March 7, 2023

March 7, 2023The Honorable Ken Calvert United States House of Representatives 2205 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

# RE: SCAG Support for RCTC's CPF Request – Coachella Valley Rail Project

Dear Representative Calvert:

On behalf of the Southern California Association of Governments (SCAG), I am writing to express support for the Riverside County Transportation Commission's (RCTC) Community Project Funding (CPF) request for \$5 million for the Coachella Valley (CV Rail) Project Tier II Approval and Environmental Documentation phase. This project is critical to bringing new daily passenger rail service between Los Angeles Union Station and the communities of the Coachella Valley.

In partnership with the California Department of Transportation and the Federal Rail Administration, RCTC is developing this 144-mile route connecting Los Angeles, Orange, San Bernardino, and Riverside Counties into the Coachella Valley. The CV Rail Project is critically important for the Inland Southern California region, as it is the only region of its size and population without daily intercity rail service. More than 160,000 people travel through the San Gorgonio Pass daily, and the I-10 freeway alone cannot sustain the growing transportation needs through this vital corridor. In addition to providing a viable new means of travel, the project presents significant economic opportunities by connecting passengers to restaurants, resorts, music festivals, sports facilities, and commercial and retail centers along the route.

The Service Development Plan and National Environmental Policy Act/California Environmental Quality Act (NEPA/CEQA) Tier I environmental clearance for the corridor was completed and unanimously approved in July 2022. With this investment, you would help advance both the NEPA/CEQA Tier II Project Approval and the Environmental Documentation phase of the project, the next step toward construction.

The Coachella Valley Rail Project is a once-in-a-generation and regionally transformational project that will spur economic growth and prosperity, connect local communities, and improve air quality. Further, as a project consistent with the policies and goals set forth in Connect SoCal, the 2020-2045 Regional Transportation Plan/Sustainable Communities Strategy (RTP/SCS), we support these efforts and respectfully request full and fair consideration of RCTC's CPF request. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mr. Philip Law, Manager of Mobility Planning and Goods Movement, at (213) 236-1841 or email at <a href="mailto:law@scag.ca.gov">law@scag.ca.gov</a>.

Sincerely,

Kome Ajise

**Executive Director** 



### Western Riverside Council of Governments

County of Riverside • City of Banning • City of Beaumont • City of Calimesa • City of Canyon Lake • City of Corona • City of Eastvale • City of Hemet City of Jurupa Valley • City of Lake Elsinore • City of Menifee • City of Moreno Valley • City of Murrieta • City of Norco • City of Perris • City of Riverside • City of San Jacinto • City of Temecula • City of Wildomar • Eastern Municipal Water District • Western Municipal Water District • Riverside County Superintendent of Schools

March 6, 2023

The Honorable Ken Calvert United States House of Representatives 2205 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, D.C. 20515

Subject: Support CPF Funding for the Coachella Valley Rail Project

Dear Representative Calvert:

The Western Riverside Council of Governments (WRCOG) supports the Riverside County Transportation Commission's (RCTC) Community Project Funding (CPF) request for \$5 million for the Coachella Valley (CV Rail) Project Tier II Approval and Environmental Documentation phase. This project is critical to bringing new daily passenger rail service between Los Angeles Union Station and the communities of the Coachella Valley.

In partnership with the California Department of Transportation and the Federal Rail Administration, RCTC is working on developing this 144-mile route connecting Los Angeles, Orange, San Bernardino, and Riverside Counties into the Coachella Valley. The CV Rail Project is critically important for the Inland Southern California region, as it is the only region of its size and population in the state without daily intercity rail service. More than 160,000 people travel through the San Gorgonio Pass daily, and the I-10 freeway alone cannot sustain the growing transportation needs through this important corridor.

In addition to providing a viable new means of travel, the project presents significant economic opportunities by connecting passengers to restaurants, resorts, music festivals, sports facilities, and commercial and retail centers along the route.

The Service Development Plan and National Environmental Policy Act/California Environmental Quality Act (NEPA/CEQA) Tier I environmental clearance for the corridor was completed and unanimously approved in July 2022. With this investment, you would help advance both the NEPA/CEQA Tier II Project Approval and the Environmental Documentation phase of the project, the next step toward construction.

The Coachella Valley Rail Project is a once-in-a-generation and regionally transformational project that will spur economic growth and prosperity, connect local communities, and improve air quality. For these reasons, we are proud to support RCTC's \$5 million Community Project Funding request.

Should you have any questions regarding this letter of support, please do not hesitate to contact me at (951) 405-6701 or at <a href="mailto:kwilson@wrcog.us">kwilson@wrcog.us</a>. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Kurt Wilson

DocuSigned by:

**Executive Director**